
 
MOTHER’S AUXILIARY 
BOY SCOUT TROOP 52 

SEPTEMBER 2007 
 
 

 
  

 
 
PLEASE PRINT  
 
Mother’s Name: _____________________________ 

 
 Scout’s Name:  _____________________________ 
 
 Address:  _____________________________ 
 
 Phone:   _____________________________ 
  
 E-Mail:  _____________________________ 
  

Yearly Dues: $10.00 (Make checks payable to Mother’s Auxiliary, Boy Scout Troop 52) 
 
Meetings are held the 2nd Wednesday of the month.  

 
 

I may be able to help in the following ways: 
 ____Attend Mother’s Auxiliary Meetings 
 ____Make phone calls for an activity 
 ____Bake for an activity 
 ____Help with Ziti Dinner Fund Raiser 
 ____Work with the Scout Uniform Swap 
 
 Comments and Suggestions: 
 
 
 
 
 PLEASE RETURN THIS FORM WITH YOUR DUES.    THANK YOU! 
 Mail it to: Brenda Bartlett, 54 Hart Street, Watertown, CT, 06795. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Mothers’ Auxiliary 
Boy Scout Troop 52 
 

             
Union Congregational Church 
     161 Buckingham Street 
         Oakville, CT  06779 
 
 

July 26, 2007  
 
Dear Scout Mother, 
 
 It’s hard to believe that summer is over and a new scouting year is upon us. We are writing to 
invite you to join the Mother’s Auxiliary of Troop 52. We are excited to share with you information about 
our program and the ways that the Mother’s Auxiliary helps the boys of our troop. 
 
 The Mother’s Auxiliary was organized 50 years ago and has been quite active since that time. 
Some of the activities we are involved in include our annual Ziti Dinner, hosting Eagle Receptions, 
organizing an ongoing uniform swap, and informally providing information to the new scout mothers.  
The profits from the Ziti Dinner enable us to contribute to summer camp, the Fall & Spring Camporee, 
Order of the Arrow, the Klondike Derby, and equipment purchases for the Troop.  
 
 We would like to be able to continue to provide this support for our boys in the Troop, and we 
need your input and help. We are having our annual membership drive during the month of September. 
Our meetings take place on the second Wednesday of each month at 7:00 P.M., while your son is in his 
scout meeting. The meetings are informal and give you a chance to meet other mothers from our Troop. 
Even if you feel you will not be able to attend all of the meetings, you are welcome to come whenever 
you can. 
 
 Please join us for our first meeting on Wednesday, September 12, 2007 in the parlor of the Union 
Congregational Church. Come and find out “everything you always wanted to know about Scouting - but 
your son didn’t tell you”!  We look forward to seeing you soon.   
 
       Sincerely, 
 
       The Mother’s Auxiliary 
       Brenda Bartlett – President 
       Terri LaRosa – Vice-President 
       Jean Shannon – Treasurer 
         Mary MacCleod – Recording Secretary 
       Sandy Ramponi – Corresponding Secretary 
 
 
 



Mothers’ Auxiliary 
Boy Scout Troop 52 
 

             
Union Congregational Church 
     161 Buckingham Street 
         Oakville, CT  06779 
 

August 21, 2007 
 
Dear Eagle Scout Mother,  
 
We would like to invite you to join the Mother’s Auxiliary Boy Scout Troop 52. Our Scouts have been 
very busy. They have been on campouts, worked on Eagle Scout projects, gone on High Adventure trips, 
helped with various community service projects and continue to work on their advancement requirements. 
As a mother of an Eagle Scout we appreciate your dedication to the scouting program and would welcome 
your experience and support. 
 
The Mother’s Auxiliary will be celebrating its 50th Anniversary this fall. As you know, the Mothers’ 
Auxiliary is a very active group. Some of the activities we are involved in include our Annual Ziti Dinner, 
Penny Wars, hosting Eagle Scout Receptions, organizing an ongoing uniform swap, and informally 
providing information to new Scout mothers.  The profits from the Ziti Dinner enable us to contribute to 
summer camp, the Fall & Spring Camporees, Order of the Arrow, the Klondike Derby, and equipment 
purchases for the Troop. This fall the Mothers’ Auxiliary is sponsoring a cookbook fundraiser to help 
offset the cost of the High Adventure trips. If you would be interested in purchasing a cookbook ($10) 
please contact Brenda Bartlett @ 860-945-3748. 

 
Our meetings are still held on second Wednesday of each month in the parlor of the Union 
Congregational Church at 7:00 P.M. The first meeting will be held Wednesday, September 12, 2007. 
Even if you feel you won’t be able to attend regularly, you might be interested in joining us for our 50th 
Anniversary Get Together, Christmas Party or the Annual Ziti Dinner. 
 
Enclosed is a membership form. Please consider continuing your support of the Scouts of Troop 52. 
 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
       The Mother’s Auxiliary 
       Brenda Bartlett – President 
       Terri LaRosa – Vice-President 
       Jean Shannon – Treasurer 
         Mary MacCleod – Recording Secretary 
       Sandy Ramponi – Corresponding Secretary 


